Mr. Charles

27 December 1954

Mr. John J. Welsh Town Supervisor Town of Guilderland Quilderland, New York

Dear Mr. Welsh:

At a meeting of the McKownville Improvement Association Board of Directors it was decided the following should be called to your attention.as our recommendation:

- 1. That a new he transite water main be installed on the Borth side of Western Atenue between Knowles Terrace and the property of the Tydol Company, with blow off hydrant on the east end of the line and to include corporation cocks for the individual water user and a curb box be installed on each piece of property. The cost of the new transite line to be the expense of the Water District and the cost of the corporation cock, curb boxes and connections to be paid for by the property owners.
- 2. Abandon the present old main line east of Brookwood Avenue, cutting old main at Hillcrest Avenue and Arcadia Avenue and capping the same.
- 3. Immediate action be taken with the proper person or persons connected with the Thruway to the end that the reservoir be properly cleaned of all silt and sand now accumulated in all sections of the lower reservoir. In this connection your Board obtain any and all information as to the approximate cost of such work. This work should be undertaken as soon as possible.
- h. Now that one year has almost expired since the Thruway agreed to pay the Water District for money on the amount of approximately \$900. expended by the District due entirely by reason of road work through the watershed the Taxpayers must be reimbursed without further delay.

Very truly yours,

MCKOWNVILLE IMPROVEMENT ASSOCIATION

Louise H. Comstock Secretary

Please mail reply to: Mrs. R. E. Comstock, Jr. 1241 Western Avenue McKownville Albany 3, New York